MINUTES
CEMETERY TRUSTEES
MARCH 4,2024 6:30 pm

Present: Kay Hartnett, John Reynolds, Cynthia Krill, Barbara Larmand

1. January minutes were approved unanimously

2. Hartnett presented new By-Laws and discussion ensued with edits made and agreed to. The Trustees approved the By-
Laws unanimously with edits. The By-Laws will be posted to the Cemetery Trustees web page.

3. Discussed a trip to Hillsborough’s Life Forest Cemetery in the spring.

4. We will get an estimate in the spring from resident Mike Mullen who has a business fixing and straightening
headstones. We will compare this to the estimate received from Peterborough Marble and Granite.

5. John Reynolds has been in discussion with the Trustees of the Trust Funds about reimbursing the General Fund for
Perpetual Care interest. These discussions are ongoing.

6. The Grund family has a plot in Butler Cemetery. They want to bury the cremains of Donald Grund in an open spot in
their plot. This burial was approved and took place March 8 with Steve Carson from Holt Woodbury Funeral Home
overseeing. Perry Monuments in Concord will take care of engraving the Grund stone.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45ish



